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*he Fremont Newsletter

We’re Building Community

TOWN CLERK TAX COLLECTOR’S PUBLIC BUDGET HEARING

The Public Budget Hearing for final review of the Town 2019
OFFI CE HO U RS and School District 2019-2020 fiscal year budgets will take place
on Wednesday January 9, 2019 at 7:00 pm at the Fremont Town

Monday: 9:00 am to 12 noon Hall Basement Meeting Room, 295 Main Street. It is planned to
Tuesday: 7:30 am to 3:00 pm be live broadcast and will be rebroadcast on FCTV.
Wednesday: 3:00 to 7:00 pm in case of inclement weather, or in a need to continue the
Thursday: 9:00 am to 5:00 pm meeting, it will take place on Thursday January 10, 2019 at 7:00
Friday: 9:00 am to 12 noon pm in the same location.
UPCOMING OFFICE CLOSURES 2019 DELIBERATIVE SESSIONS
All Town Offices will be CLOSED on Monday February 18, 2019 SCHOOL: Saturday February 2, 2019 at 9:00 am
In observance of President’s Day. SCHOOL Snow date: Tuesday February 5, 2019 at 7:00 pm
The Building Inspector will be CLOSED on Wednesday TOWN: Monday February 4, 2019 at 7:00 pm
January 16, 2019 for training. TOWN Snow date: Wednesday February 6, 2019 at 7:00 pm

All Deliberative Sessions will be held at Ellis School, 432 Main
Street, in the gymnasium.

MORE TOWN MEETING AND
VOTING INFORMATION INSIDE!

BLOOD DRIVE
FREMONT SAFETY COMPLEX
© Can Stock Phete American Red Cross Bus will be at
425 Main Street in Fremont NH
NEVER GO ON ICE THAT YOU DON'T Thursday J 10. 2019
- ursday January 10,
1 v
KNOW ANYTHING ABOUT! 10:00 am — 3:00 pm
Is the ice safe? To schedule an appointment, please call 1-800-RED CROSS
Stay away from stickups, like brush logs, plants or docks. (1-800-733-2767) or visit redcrossblood.org and enter sponsor
Stay away from multiple pressure cracks. code: FREMONTCOMMUNITY
Spread out because crowds can add too much weight in the same
area. H
Be extra careful on rivers and streams. The ice may look thicker SN OWSHOE HIKE -
than it really is, because moving water wears ice from underneath. The Fremont Conservation Commission and the Open Space
lce may not be the same thickness all over. Group would like to invite you to join us for a winter walk! On
Saturday, February 22nd, we will make an attempt to get to Camp
Make sure you study the ice safety chart, so you know when it is Nastyl This "gem" is in the middle of Spruce Swamp but is
safe to go on the ice! reachable if snow and ice conditions are right. So join us at the
Fremont Public Library for a 1:00 pm departure. If weather
ICE THICKNESS CAN SAFELY SUPPORT conditions do not allow this, we will venture onto the Marsh trail
4 inches — 200 pounds in Oak Ridge South.

§ inches — 800 pounds
7 inches — 1,500 pounds

8 inches — 2,000 pounds NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

The most current dates and information about Deadline for submittal is generally the 15 of each month for

. 5 publication in the following month. No opinion pieces will be
meeti ngs and events are on the Town’s accepted. Submissions may be edited for clarity and/or due to

website at www.Fremont.nh.qov space constraints. Deadiines are available on the monthly
MEETINGS CALENDAR page of the Town’s website.




CANDIDATE DECLARATION AND
IMPORTANT VOTER INFORMATION
for Upcoming Town & School

Elections and Meetings

Tuesday January 8, 2019 by 12 noon — Town Petitioned Warrant
Articles are due at the Selectmen’s Office, Town Hall, 295 Main
Street.

SAU 83 is accepting School District petition articles, contact them
for time of filing. The deadline of January 8, 2019 is the same for
both Town and School articles. Any petition articles will be
discussed at the Public Budget Hearing on Wednesday January 9™
(see Budget Committee article).

Tuesday January 22, 2019 - Last day for new registrants who
want to register prior to Candidate Declaration Period. Supervisors
of Checklist will meet from 7:00 to 7:30 pm at the Fremont Public
Library. Town Clerk is open 7:30 am to 3:00 pm. This is the last
time to register to vote prior to the Deliberative Sessions. [f you are
not registered, you cannot vote at either Town or School Deliberative
Session, as same day voter registration is NOT AVAILABLE for
Deliberative Sessions.

Please bring proper D and proof of residency to register to vote
and to all elections. The State has tightened up the forms, and if
you don’t have an ID with a Fremont address on it, you will need to
bring documentation from form Verifiable Action of Domicile RSA
654.7V (available on the Town’s website, from the Supervisors at a
sign-up session or from the Town Clerk.)

TOWN & SCHOOL ELECTIONS - CANDIDATE DECLARATION
PERIOD

The filing period for Town and School District Offices begins on
Wednesday, January 23, 2019 and runs through Friday, February 1,
2019. You can sign up during any Town Clerk Office hours. On
Friday February 1, 2019 the Town Clerk and School District Clerk
will be available from 3:00 to 5:00 pm for sign-ups only, at the
Fremont Town Hall.

TOWN POSITIONS OPEN in 2019

Budget Committee: 2 for 3 years
Cemetery Trustee: 1 for 3 years
Cemetery Trustee: 1 for 2 year
Library Trustee: 1 for 3 years
Selectman: 1 for 3 years

Treasurer: 1 for 3 years

Trustee of Trust Funds: 1 for 3 years

SCHOOL DISTRICT POSITIONS OPEN in 2019

School Board Member: 2 for 3 years
School District Treasurer: 1 for 1 year
School District Clerk: 1 for 1 year
School District Moderator: 1 for 1 year

Additionally, any interested School District Candidate can contact
School District Clerk by contacting SAU 83 at 895 6903 to make
other arrangements to sign up within the candidate declaration
period.

You must be a Fremont resident and a registered voter to declare
Candidacy for Town or School District Office. You can register to
vote with the Town Clerk during regular office hours and also with
the Supervisors of the Checklist during posted sessions.

To complete the Declaration of Candidacy form, you can see the
Town Clerk during regular office hours or contact the School District
Clerk. Other election questions can be directed to the Town Clerk's
Office at 895 8693 x 307 or by email: FremontClerk@comcast.net

Town Reports will be available in early March 2019. You can
pick one up at the Town Hall, Library, or Safety Complex during
normal business hours.

Supervisors of the Checklist will meet on Saturday, March 2,
2019 at the Fremont Public Library from 11:00- 11:30 am for final
correction of the checklist before Town Election Day on Tuesday,
March 12, 2019 from 7:00 am to 8:00 pm. (This is the final day for
registration until Election Day.)

TBD 2019 - Candidates Night at 6:00 pm

Monday March 11, 2019 - Last day for the Town Clerk to accept
completed absentee ballots. Clerk is open 8:00 am to 12 noon for
all business; and from 3:00 to 5:00 pm for ABSENTEE BALLOTS
ONLY.

Tuesday March 12, 2019 - TOWN and SCHOOL ELECTIONS

Polls open 7:00 am to 8:00 pm at Ellis School - 432 Main Street
in Fremont.

Requests for Absentee Ballots shall be made in advance, through
the Town Clerk.

New voters can register with the Supervisors of the Checklist on
the March 12th election day.

Friday March 15, 2018 - Last day for any person for whom a vote
was cast to apply to the Town Clerk for a recount. Clerk will have
special hours from 3:00 to 5:00 pm for that sole purpose.

Tuesday March 19, 2019 - Last day for 10 voters of a town to
petition Clerk to recount ballots on any question printed on the
official ballot.

Friday March 22, 2019 - Last day for candidates for Town office
to remove political advertising.

WINTER PARKING BAN IN EFFECT

According to the Town of Fremont Parking Ordinance: It shall be
unlawful for any person to stop, stand or park a motor vehicle at any
time contrary to any of the following provisions of tis Section unless
otherwise directed by a Police Officer.

1. Within the Town of Fremont, from November 15 to April 1, no
parking is permitted on any public street of any town-owned right of
way, or in any town-owned parking lot between 12:00 midnight and
6:00 am.

2. In the event of a winter snowstorm requiring snow plowing
and/or removal as deemed necessary by the Fremont Road Agent, it
shall be unlawful for any person having custody and/or control of any
vehicle to park or cause the same to be parked within the public right
of way during a snow storm. Vehicles interfering with snow plowing
or removal operations shall be towed at the owner's expense.

Penalty: a person violating any provision of this Ordinance shall
be punished by a fine or not more than one hundred ($100) dollars
for each offense, except that optional procedures set forth in this
section may be used in lieu of court proceedings for violations of this
Ordinance.



Thank Yow Fremont

Christmas Giving Tree
Sponsored by People’s UMC
in collaboration with the Fremont Library and the Town of Freemont

As the new pastor of People’s United Methodist Church, | was
overwhelmed by the phenomenal response to this year's Fremont
Christmas Giving Tree.

Thanks to the generous support of Fremont residents, more than
115 gifts were distributed to children in our community. This is truly
an awesome community who cares for those that may need just a
little help during the Christmas season.

Special thanks to:

Jodi Donahue who coordinated all the requests
Eric Abney and the great folks at the Fremont Library
Heidi Carlson and the Town of Fremont
The team at People’s United Methodist Church
All of you who purchased gifts and gave unselfishly
Thanks for making this a great Christmas season for so many.

Pastor Frank O. King

People’s United Methodist Church

PORTABLE GENERATOR
SAFETY GUIDELINES

Always read, follow and maintain the generator according to the
manufacturer’s operating instructions.

Portable generators should be placed at least 10 feet from any
structure, with the exhaust facing away from the building openings.
Deadly exhaust fumes can enter the building through any opening
resulting in severe injury or death to unsuspecting occupants.
Always use a battery powered Carbon Monoxide Detector inside
your home during a power outage.

Never piace portable generators on or near combustible surfaces
such as decks, porches, or tool sheds. Heat generated by the motor,
or improper refueling methods can start a fire.

Never run portable generators inside any building, including
basement areas and garages. Deadly levels of carbon monoxide
can build up in minutes injuring occupants with little to no warning.
Allow plenty of time to cool the generator before refueling. Gasoline
vapors can easily ignite from hot surfaces causing a flash fire and
severe injuries.

Always store approved gasoline containers a safe distance from
generators while in use. Always store gasoline in approved
containers and placed in a well-ventilated storage area.

Never store gasoline products in basements or enclosed areas of
your dwelling.

Never modify or construct any power cord so a generator can be
connected to a receptacle, dryer or range outlet.

Never connect a generator directly to panelboard without a
means to prevent inadvertent connection to the normal supply
system wiring. Connecting a generator directly to an electrical outlet
or to a panelboard without a transfer switch or an interlocking device
could result in a situation where power from the generator could
energize the utility’s wiring (back feeds into the utility system).
Electrical power from a generator back fed through your meter into
the utility system can cause fires, serious injury or death to utility
workers trying to repair the lines in the street, or electricians working
on nearby property’s electrical systems.

Always make sure your home and family are prepared and
protected from storm damage by visiting: hitp:/iwww.readynh.gov

FCTV BROADCASTS ON
CHANNELS 22 & 13

FCTV is now live on channel 22 with most of the programming
staying the same. The second is channel 13 which is dedicated to
be the educational channel for Fremont, the School Board meetings
held at the Town Hall will be live broadcast.

FCTV BROADCASTS ARE ON THE
INTERNET

FCTV has an internet location to stream replays of Town Board and
Committee meetings broadcasts. They can be seen via Vimeo at
hitp:/ivimeo.com/fctv22
This is a great way to keep
up with what is going on in
Town.

If you have Comcast cable
service, you can watch
FCTV Channel 22 for local
meetings, events, and a
bulletin board with all
varieties of Fremont
information and services.

Fremont Community TV needs volunteers to help with taping of
Fremont Board and Committee meetings. Do you have an interest
in the Conservation Commission, Zoning Board of Adjustment or
Open Space? Do you have time on a Monday or Tuesday evening
for a couple of hours?

Volunteers are needed to help provide live broadcasting on
Fremont Community Television. This requires only one or two
nights per month. Computer knowledge is helpful, hands-on
training will be provided. Camera bugs or videographers also
needed on occasion. Contact us at FremontCTV@amail.com.

THE FRIENDS OF THE FREMONT LIBRARYS
FUNDRAISER IS A SALMON FALLS STONEWARE
PLATE TO MATCH THE COLLECTION!

The Friends fundraisers help promote interest in the
library as well as help provide programming and
improve our facilities.

Come show your support!!



ELLIS SCHOOL - SAU 83

The Fall SAU83 Schoal Board Newsletter is now available. Take a
few minutes read the newsletter and catch up on District news. We
are distributing it electronically to be budget conscious and
environmentally friendly. If you prefer, a small number of printed
copies will be available at the School, Town Hall and Library. We
hope to see you at one of our upcoming meetings. Our meeting
schedule is located on the school website under School Board —>
Board Documents. Please send any feedback

to schoolboard@sau83.org.

Positions Open
Long Term Substitute

Grade 2 Classroom Teacher
¢ To cover maternity leave starting January 2019

for 12-14 weeks
Must have NH Certification or be certifiable
Knowledgeable of personalized learning approach
Commitment to collaboration with colleagues

Personalized Learning Facilitator
Seeking a Certified K-8 or 7-12 classroom teacher
(or paraeducator) to assist in developing and
implementing a Personalized Learning Class for students
in grades 7 and 8 at Ellis School. This position will
monitor and oversee students involved in personalized
learning through online courses, independent projects
and remedial support.
Pasition open until a qualified candidate is found.
Position to start ASAP.

Interested applicants should refer to the SAU 83

website (under Human Resources)
for application procedure and forms: www.sau83.org

WASTE MANAGEMENT

The Town’s contract with WM expired at year end 2018 and a
four month extension has been negotiated so that we have trash and
recycling services through May 1.

Very important this year on the Town Meeting Warrant is a new
contract for the Town’s trash and recycling collections. Due to
changes in the default budget law preparation, the contract must be
approved by voters in order that the annual 3% increase becomes
part of our operating budget for the ensuing years of the contract.
The Town put this work out to bid last September, and the
Selectmen have accepted the proposal from Waste Management for
a five year contract as the lowest cost option for the Town. There
are new provisions of the contract including a processing cost
monthly. The more acceptable recycling we do, the less these costs
should be. Waste Management also had a lower base price, with
only 3% annual increases instead of 5%.

If you have questions about what is recyclable, please contact
the Selectmen’s Office or check the pages on the Town website.

WASTE
MANAGEMENT
RECYCLING

Recently Waste
Management has reached out to
let the Town know of some
changes that have been made
regarding the items we recycle.

When we export the recycled items, there is a stricter quality control
needed and Waste Management will be checking the quality of items
sent. There is an updated Acceptable Materials List, simply stated
they accept PET bottles and containers with the symbol #1, #2 and
#5. Tin and Aluminum Cans, Beverage Cartons, Paper, Cardboard
and Brown, Clear or Green Glass Bottles. All plastic, glass and
metals should be clean and empty.

This list and the common contaminants sheet are published at
the end of this newsletter. We are having these printed in bulk to
have available and will also be putting them on the Town’s website.

Nothing else should go in the recycling bin, especially plastic
bags, even if they have the recycling emblem on them. We also
recently learned that flower pots, and the plastic “six pack” that
annual flower come in, are aiso NOT recyclable even if they show
the recycling symbol. This has to do with size and processing
limitations. No types of Styrofoam are recyclable in Fremont, even
with the recycling emblem on them.

Recycling has become a challenge as there is not much of a
market for the plastic recyclables now. The most important thing
with recycling is to not contaminate the recycling with other items
that are no longer accepted. The Town saves money if we can
follow these updated guidelines effectively.

The guidelines are available at the Town Hall and on the Town’s
website. If you have any questions, please check the Town web site
or call the Selectmen’s Office at 895 2226 2226 x 303 (Jeanne) or
x 302 (Kathy).

We appreciate your cooperation, as the more we can properly
recycle, the more we can reduce our tipping costs at the landfill.

The Fremont Parks and Recreation
Commission is seeking volunteer
members!

As a commission, we host town events such as the annual Easter
egg hunt, Memorial Day celebration, Halloween party, and the Tree
Lighting as well as other fund-raising events, based on ambition and
participation. The Fremont Parks and Recreation meets the second

Tuesday of the month at 6 PM, typically following the school year.

We are happy to accommodate new ideas and interest and are
looking for new ambition for volunteerism!
If interested please contact Nicole Cloutier and

nicolecloutier725@yahoo.com or Heidi Carlson at

fremontta@comcast.net

FRIENDS OF THE FREMONT LIBRARY

_ Thank you to everyone who donated to our 2018 Live Christmas
Tree Raffle and made it one of the Friends of the Fremont Library's
best fundraisers.

The first prize winner was Eileen Kossakoski from Kingston, NH,
who will be planting their live Christmas tree donated by Windy
Meadow Farm (Reese Bassett owner) in their yard at their Kingston
home.

The second prize winner was Nancy Fiske from Fremont, who
bought her ticket at the Friends booth at Ellis School during the
November election.




A special thank you to all our focal merchants who generously
provided the gift certificates to make our raffle more exciting.
Tuckaway Tavern, Fremont Pizzeria, Benson's Café, Telly's
Restaurant & Pizzeria, Fremont Town Market, Bella Vintage Salon,
Ace Hardware Raymond, and Pizza by George gift certificates were
part of the first prize winnings. Fremont Pizzeria [I-Kingston, Water
Street Bookstore, Suzanne Wicks (Library Trustee) herbs from her
garden, Rite Aid Raymond, and New England Coach gift certificates
made up the second prize winnings. The proceeds from this raffle
will be used to assist the Library with adult programs and library
needs not covered by the Town budget.

Our next Friends of the Fremont Library will be held on Tuesday
January 15, 2019 at 4:00 pm at the Fremont Public Library. These
meetings are apen, and everyone interested in helping the Friends
are welcome.

For more information call 603 702 0120 Warren Gerety, President
of the Friends.

FROM THE PAGES OF THE

HISTORY OF FREMONT, NH
OLDE POPLIN

By Matthew Thomas
The first outside town Christmas tree illuminated with electric lights,
was set up near the town hall in 1946. For many years during the
1950’s and 1960’s, Arthur Bean illuminated the World War ]
Veterans Memorial Spruce Tree (planted in 1946) outside the
People’s Methodist Church. After a few years’ absence during the
1970’s and early 1980's, the church again began the custom of
ifluminating this tree. They have proudly continued the tradition to
this day.

Sleigh Riding
Sleigh rides were once a popular and necessary form of traveling. It
was common for local families to bundle up and pile into a one or
town horse sleigh to go joy riding around the beautiful snowy
Fremont countryside. At night, lanterns and sleigh bells were used
to warn approaching traffic of sleighs that glided swiftly and quietly
along hard, snow-packed country roads. Sleighs full of passengers
could be heard singing as they merrily glided along their way.

|
PEPPERMINT PONIES 4-H CLUB

Girls, boys 5+ years and their families are welcome to visit club
activities and join 4-H Online when ready. Attend year-round weekly
Horse Knowledge club meetings Wednesday, 6-7:30 pm and Horse
Apprentice Volunteer, Saturday 8-10 am. Volunteers engage with
real live horses & ponies with adult supervision. Volunteers learn
to track their time to earn credits towards horseback riding. Join
email list, contact leader Jan Brubacher, callftext 603 3030 1584 or
email j.brubacher@comcast.net to attend a meeting or volunteer.

4-H is hands-on, learn-by-doing, age appropriate topics covering
horse safety, behavior, communication, arts, crafts, breed, history,
colors, markings, type, health, science, anatomy, physiology, care,
feed, nutrition, use, career, finance, technology, equipment, show,
train, ride and more.

Members participate in Stratham,
Deerfield Fairs, NHSPCA, local horse
shows, events, activities and with other 4-H
clubs. Members learn to work
independently, create special projects,

group teamwork, social skills, mentor, public speaking. Members
record horse projects to earn recognition, scholarships, attend
conferences, college, jobs.

We were chartered in 2005 by Jan Brubacher who was (and still
is) a loyal, committed 4-Her. "My job is to enrich your child's life
through the incredible resources available to us through UNH Co-
operative Extension."

MAKE A SPLASH!

The Lamprey Rivers Advisory Committee is seeking volunteer
representatives from Fremont who want to help protect or enhance
wildlife, recreation, historical sites, and other water-related resources
along the Lamprey River and its tributaries.

The Committee meets monthly at 7:00 pm on the second
Tuesday. The rivers of the Lamprey River watershed are designated
as protected under the New Hampshire Rivers Management and
Protection Program and the main river is also protected under the
National Wild and Scenic Rivers System.

Join colleagues from several towns who are making a difference
for our communities and the rivers that connect them. For more
information, email Joe Foley, Chair, at jmfoley48@comcast.net or
visit www.lampreyriver.org.

EXETER ADULT EDUCATION PRESS RELEASES
30 Linden Street Exeter, NH 03833
Leslie Haslam, Director (603) 775-8457

REGISTER TO EARN AN ADULT HIGH
SCHOOL DIPLOMA

The Exeter Adult Diploma program is now registering students for
the Winter Spring 2019 semester courses that begin the end of
January. This program is designed for students who did not
complete high school but who would like to earn a diploma by taking
courses in the evening similar to those taken by high school
students. Classes are small and are offered Monday, Wednesday
and Thursday evenings.

Adults interested in this program should call the Adult Education
office ASAP at 603 775 8457 to arrange an appointment sometime
in January. Prospective students are asked to bring a copy of their
high school transcript and certificates of any other training in order to
evaluate how many credits they have already earned. In addition,
older students may also qualify for work experience or military
credits.

The selection of courses this semester includes: Mondays:
Biology with lab, Real World Math and English. Wednesdays:
Developing College Reading Skills (English) at Great Bay
Community College- starts January 23rd. Thursdays — Chemistry
with lab, Energy & Motion and Global Human Rights/Economics.
Limited scholarships are available thanks to the generous support of
the Exeter Rotary Club and Exeter Lion’s Club.

These courses are also open to adults who have completed high
school but who also would like more background in a given subject
area. Many adult students take these courses to prepare themselves
for college courses. Anyone interested in taking courses in the
Diploma Program should calf as soon as possible, as these classes
have limited enroliment, and pre-registration is required.

For more information about this program, visit our website:
adulted.sau16.org or call 603 775 8457.

ENGLISH-ESL CLASSES FOR ADULTS

Exeter Adult Education welcomes non-native speakers of English
to join English for Speakers of Other Languages (ESL) classes.
Beginner through advanced English language leamners can improve
their English speaking, listening, reading, writing, grammar and
pronunciation skills. Multiple levels of instruction are offered.



Participation in ESL classes provides a wonderful opportunity to
meet other adults from around the world and to make new friends.
ESL classes are held at Exeter Adult Education at the Tuck

Learning Campus, Entrance D, 30 Linden Street, Exeter. Day
classes meet Monday, Wednesday, and Friday mornings from 9:00 -
11:00 a.m. Evening classes meet Monday and Thursday from 6:30
to 9:00 p.m. ESL class placement is determined by an intake
assessment, so all prospective students should plan to attend
registration day.

Classes are free and open to all NH residents.

The first registration for day and evening classes for 2019 is
Monday, January 7th at 9:00 a.m. for day program and 6:30 p.m.
for the evening program.

For further information or directions to the school, call Exeter
Adult Education at 603-775-8457or visit our website
adulted.sau16.org. All interested students are urged to attend
registration. If it's not possible to attend the registration date,
students should call Exeter Adult Education for an appointment.

HIGH SCHOOL EQUIVALENCY and
ACADEMIC SKILLS COURSES
OFFERED

HiSETe (High School EquivalencyTest) has replaced the GED in
NH and many other states. Like the GED, it provides an opportunity
to study for and earn a New Hampshire high school equivalency
certificate.

Adults who did not complete high school or who need to improve
reading, writing, or math skills for personal or professional growth
are encouraged to come back to school. Because school may not
have been a positive experience the first time, returning to school
may sound uncomfortable. Yet many adults from ages 18 to 75 have
taken the courageous step to get their high school equivalency
certificate or to improve their writing, reading, and math.

Some people come to school because they need a high school
equivalency or other certification to get a job or to prepare for job
training or college. Others want to be able to help their own children
but need to improve their own skills first. Whatever the reason, it's
not too late, and Exeter Adult Education staff can help each step of
the way.

Adult Academic Skills and HISET Preparation day classes meet
on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday from 9 a.m. to noon. Evening
classes meet on Monday and Thursday from 6:30 — 9:00 p.m. The
first Fall session registration is on Monday, January 7t at 9:00 am
for day classes and 6:30 pm for evening classes.

Academic Skills and HiSET classes are free. All classes meet at
the Tuck Leaming Campus, Entrance D, 30 Linden Street, Exeter.
For more information regarding any of these classes, please call
Exeter Adult Education at 603-775-8457 or visit our website at
adulted.sau16.org.

2018-2019 MEETING SCHEDULES

Selectmen’s Office VM x 301 Heidi
x 303 Jeanne and x 302 Kathy

Tel: 8952226 ~ Fax: 895 3149
Mon & Fri: 8:00 am to 12 noon
Tues & Wed: 8:00 am to 4:.00 pm
Thurs: 9:00 am fo 5:00 pm
FremontTA@comcast.net
FremontTownHall@comcast.net
FremontSelectmensOffice@comcast.net

Tax Collector / Town Clerk
895 8693 VM x 307

Monday 9:00 am to 12 noon
Tuesday 7:30 am to 3:00 pm
Wednesday 3:00 to 7:00 pm
Thursday 9:00 am to 5:00 pm
Friday 9:00 am to 12 noon
FremontClerk@comcast.net

Bldg & Planning 895 3200
Building Inspector VM x 309
Tue, Wed & Thur
8:30 — 10:00 am and 1:00 fo 2:00 pm
and by appointment
FremoniBl@comcast.net

Planning & Zoning VM x 306
Tuesday & Thursday 9:00 am to 12:30
pm and 1:00 to 4.:.00 pm
FremontPZ@comcast.net

Healith by appt 895 3200 x 309
Welfare by appt 483 2881

Town & Department Contacts
EMERGENCY dial 91 1
Police Department 895 2229
Fax 8951116

Town Hall, Basement Meeting Room

Conservation Comm 6:30 pm

Mon — Fri 8:00 am to 4:00 pm Jan7 Feb 4
FCTV Committee 6:00 pm
Fire Rescue Business 895 9634 Jan 21 Feb 18
Office Hours M/Th 5:00 to 7:00 pm Parks & Recreation 6:00 pm
Raymond Disp 895 4222 Non-Emerg Mar 19
Planning Board 7:00 pm
Highway Dept - Road Agent Jan 16 Feb 9, 20
Leon Holmes Jr 603 300 7430 Selectmen 6:30 pm
Jan 10, 17,24,31 Feb7, 14
Fremont Public Library Lo e Ty
Tel 895 9543 ~ Fax 244 1724 comng Soem L
Mon Noonto6pm/Tu & Th 1o 7 pm Open Space 7:00 pm
Wed & Fri 9 amto 5 pm Feb 5
Sat 9 amto 2 pm

Ellis School 8952511 sau83.org
SAU # 83 895 6903 Fax 895 6905
Both located at 432 Main Street

Post Office 895 2094
Mon -Fri 9:15am - 12:15 pm and 1:15
-4:15 pm

Trash Pickup & Recycling — Waste
Management of NH - 800 847 5303

FAA fremontathletics@yahoo.com

Food Pantry Debbie 895 3825 or
Sherri 770 8529

Budget Committee 7:00 pm
Jan 9, 10

Fremont Public Library
Library Trustees 4th Weds of the

Month 7:00 pm
Supervisors of Checklist Jan 22 7-

Sat 8:30to 11:00 am 7:30 PM and Mar2 11-11:30 AM
Friends of Library 4:00 pm
Third Tuesday Jan 15
Garden Club 7:00 pm

4 Tuesday of the month Sept to
April
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WASTE MANAGEMENT

THINK GREEN?

wm.com
800-545-4545

RECYCLABLE CONTAINERS MUST BE EMPTY AND DRY; NO LIQUID OR FOOD WASTE RESIDUE

PERMITTED; NO BAGGED RECYCLABLES

Steel, Tin &
Aluminum Cans

Latas de acero, hojalata y alumino

\ 4

Paper Cardboard Dairy &
Juice Containers

Envases de papel cartén, productos
facteos y jugos

=

Plastic Bottles &
Containers #1, #2 & #5

Office Paper, Brown Paper
Bags, Newspaper, Magazines
& Junk Mail

Bolsas de papel marrén, papeles de oficina

no confidenciales, periédicos, revistas,
correspondencia no solicitada

Botellas y envases de plastico

e

I  Enriched
- {m )

Theat B

Flattened Cardboard &
Paperboard

Glass Bottles & Jars

Botellas y frascos de vidrio
Cartén y cartulina aplastados

DO NOT INCLUDE: Plastic bags, recyclables bagged in plastic bags, food waste or polystyrene
foam/plastics #6 and other plastics #3, #4 & #7

NO INCLUYA: Comida desechada, bolsas de plastico o vasos y contenedores de goma de poliestireno

For a complete list of accepted recyclable materials, please visit: http://RecycleOftenRecycleRight.com

Single-Stream Recycling

Reciclaje de corriente Gnica




RECYCLE OFTEN.
RECYCLE RIGHT. .

WASTE MANAGEMENT

Most Common Contaminants

Keep these common contaminants OUT of your recycling bin.

NO Recyclables in NO Food & liquids NO Electronics & Small NO Textiles, Bedding,

Plastic Bags Compost instead! Otherwise, Appliances Rugs & Carpet
Empty loose recyclables in bin it belongs in the trash. Donate if in good condition, or Donate these items if they
but leave the plastic bag out. schedule a bulky item pickup, if are in good condition. Large
available. Check earth911.com quantities may require
for a local drop off site. special disposal.

NO Hoses, Holiday NO Plastic Bags, Film/ NO Paper Napkins, NO Polystyrene Foam

Lights, Hangers & Sheeting & Flexible Film Plates, Cups & Foam and plastic to-go

Extension Cords Packaging Tissues containers are not recyclable
. . _ curbside. Find drop off

They wrap around Take plastic bags back to a local Compost if possible, and

programs for items like foam

equipment and can shut grocer to keep bags clean and dry,  remember to recycle the ki
. . : packing peanuts at
down an entire facility! and prevent them from shutting cardboard tube.
: 4 g earth911.com.
They all go in the trash. down recycling facilities. Visit

plasticfilmrecycling.org
to find a drop off location near you.

NO Tires, Auto Parts NO Concrete, Wood & NO Medical Waste NO Non-Recyclable

& Scrap Metal Construction Debris (Find safe & secure Plastic

(Not in recycling or trash) Can Can damage equipment & are disposal near you.) Not everything that is plastic
damage equipment & are safety safety hazards. You may be able is recyclablel Recycle only
hazards. Contact local scrap to schedule a bulky item pickup food & beverage bottles, jugs
recyclers or retail tire stores for - otherwise throw it in the trash and tubs.

recycling options, or check or order a roll off bin by

earth911.com for a drop off contacting Waste Management For more information on recyc“ngl visit
center near you, Customer Service.

RecycleOftenRecycleRight.com
or call 800-972-4545

©2017 WM Intellectual Property Holdings, L.L.C. The Recycle Often. Recycle Right.™ recycling education program was developed based upon national best practices.



